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Editor

This year the Proceedings published 986 pages, the greatest number in its

history. This large number was due in part to the extra articles added on that were

devoted to the Centennial celebration. Nevertheless, while more articles and pages

were published, the number of submitted manuscripts also continued to increase.

The time from date of submittal of a manuscript to publication grew inordinately

long, to 12-14 months. I feared that the more timely and some of the more

generally interesting manuscripts would be submitted elsewhere, thus reducing

the diversity of our articles. To reduce the backlog, I decided to return new

manuscripts that were: mere lists of insects from restricted localities, lists that

perhaps do not need to be in the primary literature; descriptions of insects known

from single specimens, with nothing specific known of their biology, and that do

not appreciably change or enlarge generic concepts; and overlong manuscripts,

those that would print to more than 1 5 pages. The Proceedings has for a long

time had this 1 5 page guideline, but some years ago when there was no appreciable

backlog the editors were able to accommodate some long manuscripts. As .As-

sociate Editor during 1983 I accepted all of those that were submitted. Since

beginning the new policy early this year, I have returned 1 5 new submittals for

the reasons listed above, but most because they were overlong. The backlog is

now reduced to 8-10 months, at least mostly due to this policy. I do reserve the

right to publish articles of longer length when I think they are extraordinary and

would interest the general readership.

I take this opportunity to thank the many anonymous reviewers on whose

judgment and recommendations I depend greatly. I consider them ad hoc members

of the Publications Committee for the manuscripts they review. I do not list their

names here because I thank the reviewers individually and keep them apprised

of the progress on some of the manuscripts, and because of the anonymous nature

of the review process (unless a reviewer wishes to be known to an author). The

Publications Committee, made up of D. R. Smith, T. J. Spilman, and G. C.

Steyskal, has been of great help on larger issues of policy. Mr. Steyskal helped

further by checking scientific names in all manuscripts.

To help bring attention this year to the centennial of our Society, the cover of

the Proceedings was changed to blue. Because all comments about the change

were favorable, the color of the cover will remain blue.

Raymond J. Gagne. Editor.



VOLUME 87, NUMBER 2 483

Treasurer
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Summan.


